
 

 

QUITTAPAHILLA WATERSHED ASSOCIATION 

Meeting Minutes 

Special Meeting:   Rocky Powell’s Watershed Implementation Plan Public Unveiling 

Annville Town Hall 

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 

 

 

This special public meeting from 7:00 to 9:30 p.m. was given over to a presentation by Rocky 

Powell of Clear Creeks Consulting, LLP, on his recently completed Quittapahilla Creek 

Watershed Implementation Plan.   

 

Approximately 20 persons were in attendance.  QWA Members present were Mike Schroeder, 

Karen Feather, Alicia Norris, Alan Wood, Kent Crawford, Bill Wall, Joseph Connors, and Russ 

Collins.  Other persons present were Laurie Crawford (Executive Director, The Lebanon Valley 

Conservancy), Ned Gibble (President, TLVC), Bill Ames (Leb. Co. Commissioner), Bob Phillips 

(Leb. Co. Commissioner), George Dodson, Owen Moe, Nayab Baloch (LVC student), Kendall 

Lu (LVC student), Richa Patel (LVC student), and three persons unidentified. 

 

The meeting began at 7:00 p.m.  Rocky offered an approximately 120-minute Power Point 

presentation summarizing the principal features of the WIP and the QWA’s obligations with 

respect to monitoring, of four principal types:  (1) Regulatory monitoring, (2) WIP subwatershed 

project reach evaluation (to be undertaken by summer interns), (3) Subwatershed TMDL 

monitoring, and (4) Mainstem TMDL monitoring.   

 

Rocky identified over 100 projects that would take some 20 years to complete, at a cost of more 

than $17 million.   

 

The WIP and a PDF file of Rocky’s presentation are accessible via the Studies & Documents 

page of the QWA website, at http://quittapahillawatershedassociation.org/documents.html  

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:28 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Michael Schroeder, Secretary Pro Tem 

http://quittapahillawatershedassociation.org/documents.html

